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Breaking through Barriers




   IMPORTANT:   Date Changes

1) MEETING DATE:  Our monthly meeting will be MAY 10, 2011, rather than the April date.  Please mark your calendars. 

2) Roving Gourmet meets this month on April 8th, which is the 2nd Friday night.

(Please see details on both items below.)

                         _________________________ 

                     ROVING GOURMET
Roving Gourmet meets on Friday, April 8, 2011, at 7:00 p.m. 

                                            at

Nino’s Italian Restaurant, 11070 Alpharetta Hwy., Roswell, GA 30076

          Nino’s has a $2 off coupon at nino’sitaliankitchen.com (and click on Coupon) which they will honor on Friday night. 

          Contact Marie Shockley mommom222002@yahoo.com (770-984-9928) or Debbie Karvey debbie.karvey@worldpay.us (770-591-7956) by Wed., April 6th, if you can come.

                         _______________________________ 

         Next MONTHLY MEETING is TUESDAY, MAY 10, 2011, at 7:00 p.m. at Mansour Center, 995 Roswell St., Marietta, 30060.  The program is a presentation by Danielle C. Cefalu, who is with Hurley Elder Care Law.  Ms. Cefalu will speak to our group on topics ranging from “Finding and paying for Long Term Care, Revocable and Irrevocable Trusts, the difference(s) between Durable Financial Powers of Attorney and Durable Medical Power of Attorney, etc.”  We heard Ms. Cefalu at the AAUW Georgia State Convention, and felt our membership should hear her dynamic presentation.  Bring your questions for her!

         The 2nd part of the program will be a presentation on a possible fund raiser for our branch, a World Medical Card.

          This will be an informative meeting, so be sure to put it on your calendar -  May 10th.
                             ________________________ 

BOOKGROUP meets at the home of Joan Terwilliger, 2703 Bridgegate Cove NE, Marietta, GA 30068 on Monday, April 18, 2011, at 7:30 p.m.   Linda Stewart will facilitate our discussion of A Reliable Wife by Robert Goolrick.  Please rspv to Joan at russell.terwilliger@yahoo.com or 678-401-4241 if you can attend.

                               _______________________         

                   STEM at KSU on March 25th

On Friday, March 25, 2011, Nancy Coakley spearheaded a STEM program at KSU on “Mentoring: Working the System,” in partnership with our KSU affiliate.  We had the following speakers:

Science:
Erika Ijames, PhD, Magnet Program Coordinator, Academy of Research & Medical

       Sciences, South Cobb High School.

Lynderia Cheevers, EdD, Instructional System Specialist, Centers for Disease Control

Anissa Ham, Research Sociologist, Centers for Disease Control

Technology:
Denise Bossarte, PhD, Enterprise Quality Services Director, Cross Country Healthcare

Anastasia Romanides Davis, SCDP, MCP, Software Development Engineer

Mathematics:
Laura Coakley, CPA, Controller, Georgia Systems Corp.

Linda Petkus, Manager of Technical Support, IBM (retired)

The program ran from 1:00 – 4:00 p.m. and we had about 25 persons present.  The speakers were terrific, and we offered snack food and water as well.  

The young women who are officers in the KSU affiliate helped in the planning for the event, and Nancy & I were aided at important points by two of our Affiliate’s faculty sponsors, Barbara Hammond, and Meg Murray.

Thanks to all who worked to make this event a success!

Did you know that the Georgia AAUW dues have been $10 for over 18 years?  The delegates at the state convention moved to support a $10 dues increase so that the budget can be prepared without funding from the reserve funds.  After input from all the branches, the delegates will vote on the measure.  If passed, state dues will be $20 effective July l, 2011.

          ______________________________  

                  PRESIDENT’S LETTER

     We had a busy month in March, and will continue in April to plan for upcoming events, as well as our regularly scheduled groups.  We are working on selecting the students to attend NCCWSL (National Conference for College Women Student Leaders) from Cobb.  We also sponsored four (4) students from Sedalia Park Elementary School to attend their annual science camp, and with the KSU Mentoring Conference, we’ve been doing STEM stuff all over.  Keep your eyes out for news about the GENIUS girls whose World Festival is coming up April 27-30 (& they’ll be sporting our AAUW Cobb on their tee’s).

     At our Georgia AAUW State Convention in Warner Robins, we were well represented, with our co-presidents Debbie Karvey & Marcia Capriotti, as well as President Shirley Mills, and delegates Rita Neal and Joan Zenteno.  That was five of us – a good showing!  Please see Debbie’s message regarding the dues increase elsewhere in this issue, and contact Debbie or me if you have questions or comments on same.

      I got an e-mail from Arden Stone this past week, and will ask Debbie Shonka to send out a copy to everyone today.  Also, I’m happy to report that Judy Ribarsky is continuing her recovery, and is in good spirits as she pushes ahead with the grueling rehab.

      As I write, the birds are absolutely raucous in announcing Spring Is Here.  Hope everyone is enjoying this beautiful season.

                                             Shirley     

                                  _______________________

                           JUNETEENTH

      AAUW Cobb, in partnership with LWV-Cobb, will have a booth at the NCAA Juneteenth Celebration on the Marietta Square on June 18, 2011.  Both organizations will be able to hand out literature, publicizing our groups.

      We will each need one volunteer to staff the booth, in two-hour shifts, beginning at 8:00 a.m.  Call Shirley Mills (770-973-4498) or wemills@bellsouth.net or Carol Stephens (770-427-8403) or carterstephens69@att.net to sign up for one of these shifts.

